
 

 

Exilmuseum Berlin Foundation is mourning Professor Dr. Claus-Dieter Krohn 
 
In early September 2019, academic adviser to the Exile Museum Foundation Berlin, Professor Dr 
Claus-Dieter Krohn, passed away very suddenly and unexpectedly.  
 
Until 2007, the historian Claus-Dieter Krohn held a professorship for Social and Cultural History in 
Lüneburg. His research activities and his long-standing work as a publisher of handbooks and 
yearbooks created the foundations for the field of exile research in Germany.  
 
At the beginning of 2018, the Exilmuseum Berlin Foundation was able to take on Claus-Dieter 
Krohn s extensive collection of approximately 5,000 volumes of original prints and research 
literature dealing with German-speaking exile, which is now part of the basic inventory of the 
emerging museum. 
 
We will very much miss his scientific expertise and his friendship. Our heartfelt sympathy goes out 
to his family and friends.  
 
 
On behalf of the board and the team at the Exilmuseum Berlin Foundation, 
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